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AN INTRODUCTION TO THE 
REVERSE PLEA TO THE U.S. SENATE 
AND HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
TO EXTEND SECTION 174

Over 150 U.S.-based businesses 
and trade associations recently 
issued a plea to the U.S. Senate 
and U.S. House of Representatives 
leadership urging Congress to 
extend Section 174 provisions 
allowing taxpayers to deduct 100% 
of Section 174 R&E expenditure in 
the year they were incurred. 
Historically, 100% of Section 174 R&E expenditures could be 1) 
deducted in the current year Under under Section 174(a), or 2) 
capitalized and amortized over a period of no less than 60 months 
under Section 174(b).  However, the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act (TCJA) of 
2017 amended the treatment of Sec. 174 expenditures, requiring 
capitalization and amortization of any Section 174 R&E costs 
incurred after December 31, 2021.
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Prior to 2022, taxpayers were able to deduct or capitalize and amortize domestic or foreign R&E expenditures 
and must deduct the software development research expenses. However, under the updated section 174 
guidelines, specific R&E expenditures which are paid or incurred by the taxpayer during the tax year in 
connection with the taxpayer’s trade or business must be capitalized and amortized for 5 years if a domestic 
expense, and 15 years for a foreign expense. This begins at the mid-point of the year during which the 
expenses are incurred.

The Biden administration has attempted to provide the aforementioned relief to taxpayers but has been 
unable to do so. As we approach the end of 2022, many business leaders are concerned that the relief may 
not be granted, which they argue would lead to fewer R&E jobs in the U.S. Additionally, the letter expresses 
concerns over future innovation in the U.S. and potential national security concerns.

In summary, American business owners are taking it upon themselves to ensure the U.S. tax code continues to 
provide the U.S. a competitive landscape for R&E globally. 
 
Click here to read the full plea to Congress. 
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